DONALD GAMMON
ACCOUNTING & BDGT CONTROL
606 ADMIN CENTER
MAIN CAMPUS



October, 1985

Janet Krebs, Editor

## Staff Congress Election

All staff recently received a memorandum and nomination form for the upcoming Staff Congress election. The following list represents the employment area/category, the continuing representatives and the number of vacancies to be filled.

	Continuing	
Employment Area	Representatives*	# OF VACANCIES
Academic Affairs	Karen McNeil	2
Administrative Affairs	Nancy Utz	2
General Administration	Cindy J. Dunaway	2
Physical Plant	(none)	rel & absolige string in
Student Affairs		all Line 2 - Years
Employment Category		
Managerial/Supervisory	(none)	ret doett e Commicon
Office/Clerical		Lagara - grapa.
Professional		Billiansen - Printing
Service/Maintenance		ny Mostgowyn - Physic
Skilled Crafts	(none)	dad might - judeout ear
Technical/Scientific	Sharon K. Taylor	ī
AT Large	Don Gammon	5
Patsy Bowen - Honors Program	Donna Gosney	io ilors - Achlerics
	Diane V. Hunley	

## \*Not eligible for nomination.

We urge you to be a part of Staff Congress by nominating yourself or another employee (with their permission) and become involved. Nomination forms should be returned by November 1 to Bill Reed, University Bookstore. If additional forms are needed, contact Peg Goodrich at Ext. 6400, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

#### Quality Circle Update

In a memorandum to Kathy Dawn, President of Staff Congress, Dr. Gene Scholes stated the following:

"Plans for implementing Quality Circles, or more preferably Employee Involvement Groups (EIG's), have been proceeding steadily. To this point, a great deal of the time and expenses of the project have been devoted to program research and training, prerequisites for successful program installation.

Mr. Mitch Mullins from Personnel Services has been selected as program coordinator, charged with direct responsibility for steering the project and assisting the various EIG's. Mr. Mullins has spent a week in training: he has accumulated the necessary reference materials; and in early November he will complete his preparations at the International QC Conference in Tennessee.

The division of Administrative Affairs will be the source for the project pilot groups, with two departments already having expressed interest in participation. Experience with these pilot groups will lead to consideration of further expansion into the other institutional divisions.

I continue to support the project, and I look forward optimistically to the EIG's becoming a valuable part of the University operation."

The following was written and submitted by a NKU staff member:

### A Part of the Whole

I am a part of the whole.

I am linked integrally to others who work around me.

If I do not work to the best of my abilities, we are all less for it.

Our work here is important.

We collectively hold in our hands, hearts, and minds the future of the students who have come here seeking to better their lives.

We must endeavor to teach them and to treat them with integrity, patience, and commitment.

Each and every member of the university community has an impact on the quality of education our students receive. Each and every member of the university community affects the students by his or her willingness to extend their time, talents, and energy on the students' behalf.

The attitude we collectively convey to the students and to our co-workers is not only a reflection of ourselves and our department, it is a reflection of the university as a whole -- for we are all a part of the whole.

## New Employees

Michael Smith - Roads & Grounds Jack Gemmer - Physical Plant Linda Cohorn - Womens Center Rudy Banforth - Physical Plant Margaret Juett - Communications Jerry Legere - Registrar Mary Williamson - Printing Services Shirley Montgomery - Physical Plant Kathleen Boemker - Main Library

Sue Jzerski - Main Library Virginia Stallings - Womens Center Janice Stegner - Business Services Theodore Schumacher - Computer Services Barbara Wills - Law Library Eugene Mullins - Physical Plant Kathleen Ruck - Campus Planning Shirley Scharf - Education Joan Thomas - Bursar

#### Transfers

Sherrie Hess - Athletics Cindy Feldman - Legal Programs

Patsy Bowen - Honors Program

## Terminations

Cheryl Freeman - Main Library Lisa Lairson - Accounting Beverly Gray - Physical Sciences

Dundee McGaha - Honors Program William Brumback - Public Safety Greg Thomas - Public Safety Jerri Thomas - Career Development Janis Stegner - Business Services

# appropriate the father than the Babies , asserted to the Freeze and and the father the followings at

Congratulations to Mike Martin, Power Plant, on the arrival of his son, Sean Christopher on October 6. He weighed 7 lbs. 4 ozs. progress research and training, prerequisites for engressful grayres installation.

#### Sympathy

Our sympathy is extended to the family of Paulette (Frenchie) Dickerson, Physical Plant, who died October 20, 1985. Paulette began working at NKU on January 31, 1979. She will be missed by her co-workers.